



March 28, 2017

Delivered by Courier, Email and RESS

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street Suite 2701 Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli

Re:

Thunder Bay Electricity Distribution Inc. 2017 Rate Application (EB-2016-0105) Settlement Update

Further to the March 23, 2017 letter, Thunder Bay Hydro respectfully requests a further extension to the deadline to file a settlement proposal by three (3) business days to March 31, 2017. The extension is requested to allow the respective parties sufficient time to review the proposal. We note that many of the intervenors are occupied with the ongoing OPG Oral Hearing.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (807) 343-1118 with any questions.

Regards,

Cindy Speziale, CPA, CA

Vice President, Finance
Thunder Bay Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc.

Cc: All Intervenors of record in EB-2016-0105

Chris Haussmann

John Vellone, Borden Ladner Gervais LLP